Parish Council Report – September 2020
I’m sorry this report is so long (good job I am not reading it out) but there is lots happening and seemingly lots of misleading info out there, so I wanted to make sure you have the facts.
LOCAL PLAN
Following our last meeting there were some changes made to the timetable for the Local Plan. In short Cabinet agreed to modify the recommendations and undertake a further Section 18 Consultation. Whilst you can make comment on individual sites and whether you agree or disagree with them please look at the policy sections too as some of the proposed policies are very interesting. More info below. I should state that there is no proposed change to Withington’s current status, that of Open Countryside.

Previous Stages of Local Plan Consultation 
There have been four stages of consultation thus far, as part of the ‘Regulation 18’ stage of preparation which under legislation deals with the ‘preparation of a plan’. These previous stages have sought views on a range of issues including County wide growth proposals; the distribution of that growth; settlement specific strategies; proposed site allocations to guide future growth; and the inclusion of a number of ‘strategic settlements/sites’ on land outside recognised settlements for large scale mixed use development. Alongside this the Council have developed a range of evidence base documents to inform proposals. 

Draft Local Plan July 2020 
In considering a full evidence base and taking into account of the responses made to the earlier consultation stages, officers have prepared a full version of the draft Local Plan. The Cabinet Report on 20th July originally recommended that the draft Local Plan should be agreed and subject to a period of consultation under ‘Regulation 19’ stage. Under ‘Regulation 19’ the public have a chance to state their views on the ‘soundness’ and legal compliance of the Local Plan. This is a more formal stage of plan preparation, and at this stage the Council has more limited opportunity to make substantive changes to the Plan before submitting it for Independent Examination. 

Following consideration of a number of public questions, Cabinet agreed to modify this recommendation in order to allow the Council to consult on the draft Local Plan under a further ‘Regulation 18’ stage. This modification will allow the public and other stakeholders to respond to the draft Local Plan and will allow the Council to make any necessary changes before progressing to the ‘Regulation 19’ stage later in the autumn. 

The draft Local Plan will now be subject to consultation for a period of 8-weeks under Regulation 18, commenced on 3rd August and closes on 30th September. This is an opportunity for everyone to have their say on the contents of the Plan. 

A full range of supporting material and evidence is also be available to view as part of this consultation. This includes the Site Assessment process the Council has undertaken, and therefore includes all the development site options the Council has considered.

Of course, we now have a government consultation on further changes to the planning system. It is certainly worth reading the info https://www.gov.uk/government/consultations/changes-to-the-current-planning-system. I am very wary of these changes as are many other councillors and we have already made our initial thoughts known via our MPs and the consultation. Anything that further erodes the local democratic process for planning is, in my view, not something we should be considering.

SEVERN RIVERS PARTNERSHIP
This partnership has come about following the flooding that communities along the Severn and its tributaries experienced at the beginning of 2020 and also in previous years. Government Ministers were shown the devastation that these floods created and promised action would be taken.
£40m Government Grant Funding was announced a few weeks ago. Of the £40m announced, £30m is specifically for measures north of Shrewsbury (exact details to be determined), £5.4m is for Carbon Offsetting and Natural environment work, £4.9m is for a specific scheme in Tenbury Wells (PM visited) and £1.5m of revenue funding is to provide capacity to move the programme forward. The money has been awarded to the River Severn Partnership, which Shropshire chairs.
The River Severn Partnership involves all the councils along the length of the Severn plus all the water agencies, LEP’s, Natural England and includes our Welsh counterparts.
The Environment Agency’s modelling for Climate Change and more frequent high intensity rainfall of the sort we saw in February, predicts up to 0.85m increase in average river level. Therefore, doing nothing is not an option
The River Partnership will work closely with the Environment Agency and other stakeholders in developing a programme of interventions that are both short and medium term, the details of which will be brought forward this Autumn.
From Shropshire Council’s perspective Cabinet approved a report in November 2019 to help set up the partnership and explore options and another report will go to Cabinet on the 7th September that simply reports the following:
0. The grants awarded
0. Maps showing the area in drought in summer and flood as per February
0. Commit us to a process of engaging local people and stakeholder groups to work out what the opportunities, risks, issues, concerns could be.   This will be a programme of local events, presentation, community meetings etc to make sure everyone who wants a say gets the opportunity.   This will include communities who will benefit from potentially being taken out of flood risk completely.
0. In effect this Report will give officers the clear mandate to work up a scheme, including how it may be funded, compensation schemes, economic, leisure, environmental and carbon reduction measures etc.

No decisions have been made, there has been lots of press intertest in this matter, but it is imperative that discussions with those directly affected by flooding and /or attenuation are spoken to before any further comments are made.
STAFFING APPOINTMENTS
Chief Executive
On Friday 28th August the Council announced the appointment of Andy Begley as chief executive designate, following interviews that took place at the end of August.
Andy is currently executive director of adult social care, public health and housing and, since March this year, has also served as acting interim chief executive – alongside Karen Bradshaw, the council’s executive director of children’s services.
Andy’s appointment is now subject to formal approval at a meeting of the full Council on Thursday 24 September 2020. If this is given, we hope Andy will take up his new post as soon as possible.
Arrangements will then be put in place to recruit a new executive director of adult social care, public health and housing.
Assistant Directors
Two new Assistant Directors are now also in post. Steve Smith, AD for Highways and Transport and Jane Trethewey, AD for Homes and Communities. This completes the new management structure for the Place Directorate under Prof. Mark Barrow.
SHIREHALL
You will have no doubt seen or heard press reports relating to Shropshire Council “secretly” applying for a certificate of indemnity against any possible listing of the building. This application was not undertaken in secret, it is standard practise with buildings of this age. The overwhelming public opinion (via social media) is for the building to be demolished, with some residents offering their services to help immediately! 
This follows on from the decision of Council in July to not proceed with a refurbishment of the Shirehall. Not only would this be a very expensive project, it wouldn’t ever allow us to meet our carbon targets and frankly the Shirehall is too big. Following Covid-19 pandemic the Council will now be working in very different ways which means that a large, central office complex is not required. The latest fire officer’s report (including further changes to legislation following the Grenfell Tower fire) also means that some of the floors within Shirehall can no longer be used which will mean a short-term reconfiguration of the lower floors.


SHROPSHIRE LOCAL
You may also have heard talk regarding Shropshire Local. This has been a hobby horse of mine for some while now and again, due to Covid-19, we will now see Shropshire Local rolled out across the County. We are starting in Shrewsbury as members of the public will no longer be able to visit Shirehall. 
Shropshire Local will be a different way of working which will enable people to more easily access support from the council and its partner organisations. ‘Shropshire Local’ will be available from September in Shrewsbury’s Darwin Shopping Centre.
It’s hoped that having a town centre presence will help people to more easily access the support on offer from the council and its partners and improve the way in which we engage with communities and residents.
The plan is to roll Shropshire Local out across the County. You may find a Shropshire Local in a Library, a Leisure Centre or sitting within a partner organisations premises. There is no right or wrong place it is simply what will best suit an area. There will be much more on this in the future.
ACTON SCOTT HISTORIC WORKING FARM
For those of you that have known me a while you will know that I am extremely passionate about Acton Scott Historic Working Farm, especially the shire horses. I am keen to secure the future of this lovely facility and to find out more about what people want we have launched a consultation. It doesn’t matter if you are a regular visitor, been once or not been at all we would like to know what you think. You can take part in the consultation by following this link https://shropshire.gov.uk/get-involved/acton-scott-historic-working-farm-august-2020-survey/
LOCAL MATTERS
A lot of work on the roads has been going on over the summer, lots of resurfacing, gully clearage etc. There has been another funding announcement from Government so hopefully that will mean more funds for our roads.
Many of the parishes within Tern Division are taking part in the Great British September Clean between 11-27 September. More details can be found at www.keepbritaintidy.org just in case you are interested.
I have been having discussions with highways officers (and other councillors) regarding the problems created by large, agricultural vehicles on our small country lanes for many years and recently the clerk has also been in contact with a colleague of mine who has similar issues in her patch. There is, of course, no immediate or easy solutions to this matter but a meeting has been arranged with representatives from the NFU, the police and the Highways Team to try and find some solutions. The article that appeared in the Shropshire Star can be found here https://www.shropshirestar.com/news/local-hubs/2020/08/29/rural-roads-crumbling-under-the-weight-of-traffic/
There are no further updates on the Rea Chicken Farm application.
Please note there has been a worrying increase of Dog Thefts in the area. I have listed some useful information on my website http://lezleypicton.yourcllr.com/ but please ensure you keep your dog in sight and never leave it tied up outside a shop etc.

COVID-19 and COMMUNITY REASSURANCE TEAMS
The Council is still heavily involved in managing many aspects of the Covid-19 Pandemic. Community Reassurance Teams are still in operation as you will have seen during the recent Craven Arms Outbreak. We have a Local Outbreak Board, of which I am a member, and it is this board that makes decisions regarding local outbreaks. So far Shropshire people are, in the main, complying with the guidance. The pandemic hasn’t gone away and we have seen a recent increase in cases mainly amongst the 18 – 30 year old category. We must remain vigilant and take all the necessary precautions.
I was reminded only last week that the situation surrounding Covid-19 is based on two main principles:
1. How dense the population is and
2. How dense the population is.

Stay safe all and as usual I am happy to answer any questions arising from my report or on any other Council matter.
Lezley Picton
1st September 2020

